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Title:
YMCA FOYER –  HOUSING AND SERVICES FOR YOUNG PEOPLE

Report of:
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



Report reference:
DS. 52/08

Summary:

This report updates members on progress on the proposals by the YMCA to develop a foyer in Carlisle by conversion and refurbishment of the YMCA building on Fisher Street. 

RECOMMENDATIONS:

It is recommended that:

1. Members note the current position re funding, and await a further detailed report once it is clear how the YMCA propose the overall project funding will be assembled.

BACKGROUND

The YMCA propose to develop a foyer for young people to provide 17 units of supported housing, and in partnership with the City Council and other agencies such as Children's Services Connexions and the Youth Offending Service, provide with emergency access accommodation, employment and training opportunities for young people and social and communal activities. 

The City Council on behalf of the YMCA, submitted a bid for £1 million under the  Places of Change capital programme. Unfortunately the bid was unsuccessful. The YMCA is now investigating other funding options and will be discussing with Council Officers progress, and options once these are clearer. The development of the Foyer will make a significant contribution to the housing  and homelessness strategies  and the Carlisle Community Plan target of providing 20 additional units of supported housing for young people by 2012.

REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

Until it is clearer what funding  arrangements the YMCA can put in place and what any consequences might be  for the development, facilities and services that can be provided, the Council cannot properly consider its position on the contribution it might make to the funding of the Foyer or its participation in joint service provision. 

IMPLICATIONS

· Staffing/Resources – None at this stage

· Financial – There is £300,000 in the 2008/09 capital programme for the progression of the Housing Foyer project to match fund refurbishment work at the YMCA building in Fisher Street. The release of the budget was subject to a successful grant application to the Housing Corporation. The outcome of this application is not yet known, and further reports will be submitted to the Executive in due course. Approximately £100,000 has already been spent in 2007/08 on planning and preparation costs, which, if the full scheme does not proceed, may need to be met from revenue as opposed to capital resources. 
· Legal – None at this stage

· Corporate – The Housing Strategy and Carlisle Community  Plans  are key corporate documents .

· Risk Management – None at this stage

· Equality Issues – The proposed foyer will provide facilities and services which will directly benefit a diverse range of young people’s needs 

· Environmental – This new build project and any improvements to the existing building will be developed so as to maximise environmental gains and sustainability.

· Crime and Disorder – Provision of specialised supported accommodation and services for young  people is likely to have a beneficial effect and a positive impact on crime and disorder reduction.

· Impact on Customers – The impact on customers of delivery of  the foyer and integrated  other services will be positive and significant.

 Catherine Elliot

Director of Development Services
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